Notice of Environment Act Proposal

Conservation and Water Stewardship has received a proposal pursuant to The Environment Act
regarding the following operation and invites public participation in the review process:

LA COOPERATIVE PAROISSIALE DE ST. JOSEPH LTD. - AGRICHEMICAL
WAREHOUSE AND LIQUID FERTILIZER HANDLING AND DISTRIBUTION
FACILITY - FILE: 5782.00

A proposal has been filed by La Cooperative Paroissiale de St. Joseph Ltd. for the construction,
maintenance, and operation of an agrichemical warehouse and liquid fertilizer handling and
distribution facility located on SW 23-2-1E in the Municipality of Montcalm. The development
will consist of a large chemical warehouse (15.25 by 30.5 meters) and a 16 bin tank farm for
granular fertilizer.

Anyone likely to be affected by the above operation and who wishes to make a
representation either for or against the proposal should contact the Department, in writing
or by E-mail (krystal.penner@gov.mb.ca), not later than AUGUST 21, 2015. Further
information is available from the Public Registries located at: Legislative Library, 200
Vaughan St., Winnipeg; Millennium Public Library, 4" Floor, 251 Donald St., Winnipeg;
Online Registry, http.//www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal/registries/index.ntml or by
contacting Krystal Penner, Environment Officer at 204-945-7107.

Information submitted in response to this proposal is considered public information and will be
made available to the proponent and placed on the public registry established in accordance with
Section 17 of The Environment Act.
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